 Honeywell Retiree Club Board Meeting Minutes 

September 25, 2013
Meeting was called to order by Shirley at 1:00pm.   

Those present were: 

	Shirley Krieger Kaye Eibeck Mary Barkl Russ Henzel Judy Edmond 

	Barbara Rippstein Francis Cartwright Ed Taschner  Joyce Colella

	


Our next meeting will be Thursday, October 31, 1pm at Barros Pizza, 7th street and Coral Gables, 15440 N 7th St., Phoenix, HAPPY HALOWEEN
We did not have a quorum today, so nothing was voted on. 
A motion to approve August meeting minutes was made, board members present agreed.   
Membership Report 

Mary presented membership report:

Current membership update:
Total Active
         
677(399 e-mail) (75 both)

Assoc.


  69 (9 e-mail 1 both)
 

VIPs 


  38 (all e-mail, 5 to Honeywell mail drops)

New retirees will remain on the mailing list for 3 months to be given a chance to join the HRC.  

Treasurer’s Report

Francis gave us a report on September finances, we are still in the black, free and clear.  However, the membership tends to “pay it forward” so a lot of our funds paid are for many years forward.
Electronic Tools

Russ reported via e-mail that everything was status quo.  In the last three months there were approximately 45 visits per day, the home page gets 60% hit, the Honeywell History write up still gets lots of hits.
Scholarships 
Ed reported that he is still trying to get Honeywell to increase their contribution to the scholarship program.  Ed has been talking with ASU, their site will be open for applications on October 15, 2013 all applications must be submitted by March 7, 2014.
Programs and Event Status

Judy reported that we will have a caterer for the Oktoberfest on October 24.  They are charging us .50 cents less than we have spent having board members cater.  Sounds like a lot of fun, Pat and Judy have an exciting mixer game planned.
Barbara updated us on the cruise, 8 cabins are reserved and prices have remained the same for now. Barbara also updated us on an Alaskan cruise coming up.
Kay reported on the November event, date is set and meeting room reserved.  This will be open to all Honeywell retiree club members in the valley.
Shirley still needs a speaker for the Annual meeting in April.  The event date also needs to be set before the October meeting.  

Spring Potluck – Judy reported and a date was set by the board, March 27, 2014 Rio Vista Park.
Kay updated us on the Butterfly event, this sounds like it will be a fun event.

Day at Races, Vic was not present but the February date is set and things are ready to go.
Unfinished Business
Job Description (Editor)
Web Site Information (Russ and Francis to discuss)  
Our “dwindling” membership

Nominating committee for new Board Members needs to be assigned 
Meeting was adjourned at 3:00 pm. 
Respectfully Submitted

Mary L. Barkl, Secretary
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